TOWN OF WASHINGTON

Board of Selectmen

Minutes

June 15, 2017
Minutes are subject to the approval of the Board of Selectmen
Present:
First Selectman Mark E. Lyon, Selectman David Werkhoven and Jay Hubelbank.
Public:
Lee Rimbach, Chelsea Rimbach
Call to Order:
First Selectman Lyon called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM.
Motion:
To add subsequent new business not already on the agenda by Mark Lyon, seconded by Jay Hubelbank.  Discussion:  To consider a request from the Economic Development Committee to use a portion of their budget for a new website design.  The motion passed unanimously.
Approval of Minutes:
· Motion:
To approve the minutes of the June 1, 2017 meeting of the Board of Selectmen by Mark Lyon, seconded by Dave Werkhoven and unanimously approved.

Communications:
· Letter from J. Winston Fowlkes of 72 Potash Hill Road.  Potash Hill Road was discontinued a few years back and there is now a dead end by Mr. Fowlkes’ property.  There was initial discussion of a turnaround for traffic but that didn’t happen and people are using the Fowlkes’ driveway to back up.  Adjoining property owners are Richard and Carlina Della Pietra who would also like to see a turnaround.  Mark Lyon has not yet talked to highway director Kevin Smith about this but thinks it could be done “in house” by the highway department.

· Prevention Council.  The Prevention Council of Bridgewater, Roxbury, and Washington will present a panel discussion on Opioid Abuse at the Roxbury Town Hall, 29 North Street, Roxbury, on June 21st at 7PM.  The panel is composed of recovering addicts, a DEA agent, treatment professional, EMT, and a recovery expert.  
Appointments/Resignations:  None
First Selectman’s Report:
· Romford Road.  Closed on the Route 202 end.  The DOT has determined the bridge on the dirt section is unsafe for vehicular traffic.  Detour signs have been posted.
· Blackville Road.  The barn is down and the house is in the process of being taken down. Route 109 at the intersection of Sabbaday Lane #2 will be closed for two to three weeks in July and detours will be marked.
· Highway Department.  Annual summer construction road work will begin July 1st.
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Old Business:
· Opening of bids for Lake Waramaug Valve Replacement.  The following were received:
1) D & V Morin Construction, Meriden, CT:


$182,400.00

2) L & R Enterprises, Northfield, CT:



$195,000.00

Lenard Engineering will review the bids and the Board of Selectmen will award at their June 29th meeting.
New Business:

· Renewal of lease for Old Firehouse with Harmon, Inc. for the period July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2018.  Kevin Lamay is currently the tenant and is requesting to continue the lease with the Town of Washington at $1200 per month.  His company’s name is now Harmon, Inc.  Kevin has been a good tenant.  Motion:  To approve the renewal of lease for the Old Firehouse with Harmon, Inc. for the period July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2018 by Jay Hubelbank, seconded by Dave Werkhoven and unanimously approved.

· Advertise bid for Bryan Plaza Project.  To extend an invitation to bid on the Bryan Plaza Project.  Bids will be accepted until 10am twenty-one days after advertisement.  The TPA will provide the Town the prevailing labor rates.  There was discussion of July meetings and there will not be a quorum at the July 13th meeting.  It was the concensus of the board to hold a public opening of the bids on July 12th at 10:00 AM at which Jay Hubelbank will open bids received.  Motion:  To extend an invitation to Bid for the Bryan Plaza Project and a public opening will be scheduled for July 12, 2017 at 10:00 AM by Mark Lyon, seconded by Jay Hubelbank and unanimously approved.
· Economic Development Committee Website.  The marketing group of the Economic Development Committee is requesting to use $15,000.00 out of their budget for the design of a marketing website.  Discussion:  Jay Hubelbank asked how does it fit in with the town website and other local websites (i.e., Washington Business Association)?  Who is it geared toward and who will use it (i.e., newcomers, businesses)?  The town currently has a site with a calendar and links to other websites.  It was the consensus of the board to table this issue until more information is made available.  Both Jay and Mark will meet with the marketing group and a special meeting of the board could be scheduled before the next regular meeting for a vote.
Visitors:
None
Adjournment:

There was discussion before adjourning on July meetings and who would be able to attend.  There may have to be some rescheduling in order for a quorum to be present.
· Motion:
To adjourn the meeting at 6:00 PM as there was no further business for discussion, by Dave Werkhoven, seconded by Mark Lyon, and unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,

Sheila M. Anson

Acting Clerk
